
  

 

      

                                                              Waluga Neighborhood Association Minutes - 

Revised     
July 12, 2023, 6:45pm 

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, Quarry Road 

  

Board Members Rett Russell, chair; Cindy Maddox; Sandy Reay; Mark Smith; Cheryl 

Uchida 

Board members at Large Katherine Purtzer 

 

(6:55) Meeting commenced 

 

June 14 minutes and treasurer’s report approved 

 

I. Traffic report –Drivers are not slowing to 15 mph at the roundabout. 

II. Traffic goal #3- Cindy received an email reply from Jennie Knapp, principal at LGES 
saying that the school district is looking at refining the student drop off/pick up for the 
entire school district this fall.  Cindy will contact Stuart Ketzler, School District 
Finance Director, to discuss changes to the ingress and egress of vehicles entering 
and leaving the school.  She is proposing moving the playground fence along the 
driveway which then would allow vehicles to exit the school via the driveway while 
buses are parked.  She is also proposing that vehicles exit onto Boones Ferry Rd. at 
the right and prohibit vehicles to exit the school via Douglas Way 

 

III. Land Use - Cheryl 

A. Quarry Commons –Developer decided to retain the original color. We should 

monitor the parking on Quarry in front of the development to see if safe passage 

of vehicles from BFR, Quarry Road, Banner Bank and Albertsons properties is 

not compromised. 

B. Trammell Crow is selling the Idaho property and advertising a 45’ building could 

be built on the Hallmark corner. 

C. Shorenstein has applied to remove 2 trees on their Kruse Way property at 4000 

Kruse Way Place.   

D. ReNew apartments have trees marked to be hopefully only pruned and not 

removed on Qakridge Road. 

         

VI.     City News and Other Announcements 

A. Cheryl volunteered and was selected to be on the LO Urban & Community 

Forestry Plan focus group representing one of 24 recognized LO NA. 

B. A Neighborhood Chairs Committee (NCC) meeting will be held on Saturday, July 

15. Jeff Gudman will be discussing the future of tolling on I-205 & I-5. 

         

VII.    Committee, Projects and Events News: 

A. Emergency Prep meeting will be July 13 

B. Our October Annual Meeting is October 18th.  LO Fire Chief will give a 

presentation. 

https://waluganeighborhood.org/


C. Ice Cream Social on Sunday, August 6th from 2-4 pm.  We will have chocolate 

and vanilla ice cream, sprinkles, bottled water and bottled fizzy water. We will 

need 8 tablecloths, name tags, large plastic cooler for waters and a sign in table.  

Worker bees are Katherine, Mark Smith, Cheryl and Sandy. 

Mark will send the Board an email asking who will be participating. 

[Note: Our event was cancelled due to lack of volunteer help]  

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandy Desmond Reay, Secretary 

  
Next meeting: August 9, 2023 


